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Regular Meeting

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 

Date: February 2nd, 2021
Time: 4:30pm
Parks and Recreation 
Minutes  
Present:  Deb Mckinney, Jeremy Hall, Shawn Mullen, Tim Adams, Dan Roy, Jessica Rurka, Courtney Hyte, Jeff Leith, Sheryl Dougherty, Alannah Coshow

Call to Order:  Deb Mckinney called the meeting to order.   
Approval of the minutes of the January 5th, 2021 Regular Meeting

Dan Roy motioned to approve the minutes.  Jeff Leith seconded and all approved.  
Audience of Citizens:  None 
Communications
a. Update on Parks Maintainer Position
An offer has been made to a candidate and he has accepted the offer.  Paper work, background check and physical are being set up and hopefully he will be able to start in a few weeks.  
Committee Reports
a. Air Line Trail Subcommittee report (Dan Roy)
Dan Roy gave a report on the AirLine Trail Subcommittee.  The subcommittee is looking to also establish a “Friends of the Airline Trial” group and change the format of the Sub Committee by enacting new rules for the subcommittee. Most important changes noted was to appoint a Chairman and Vice Chairman to the committee.  
Unfinished Business
a. Discussion on Master Plan  
a. Letter to Council
Jeremy Hall presented the letter to the Advisory Board in an email prior to the meeting.  All members have received a copy and the details were discussed.  Jeff Leith motioned to approve the letter to council.  Dan Roy seconded the motion and all approved.  

b. Timeline

Jeremy Hall discussed the timeline of the project and the capital requests for funding that have been made.  
b. Program update 
Shawn Mullen gave a report on the status of all parks and recreation programs, and plans for future programming.  

c. Update on RFP for baseball, tennis courts and track project. 
Jeremy hall updated everyone on the status of this project.  A sub-committee will likely be formed to help with this process.  
New Business 
a. Facility Needs Assessment

The Advisory Board was made aware that Sports on 66 will potentially be for sale in the coming months.  The Parks and Recreation Department and the Advisory Board wants to look into a Facility Needs Assessment to see if it would be feasible for the town to possibly purchase it and use it as a recreational facility.  After a discussion advisory board members would like the assessment to happen and want to proceed with this process.  A presentation on behalf of the Parks and Recreation Department and the Advisory board will be made at the Town Council Meeting on February 23.  A special meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board will be setup before that date to discuss this process.  

Other Concerns:  None
Director’s Report
a. Budget update 

b. Capital Projects

All of these capital projects have been requested and are awaiting potential approvals.  

a. Parks and Recreation Master Plan two years at $25,000
b. Sears Park Boat Launch $50,000
c. Air Line Trail Project $20,000
d. Park Maintainers truck replacement to a F-350 with plow $40,000 Sinking Fund
e. Water Quality Infrastructure Improvement Projects
Adjournment

Sheryl Dougherty motioned to adjourn.  Tim Adams seconded.  All approved.  




